
 
 
The Connecticut Board of Veterinary Medicine held a meeting at the Department of Public Health,  
410 Capitol Avenue, Third Floor, Hearing Room, Hartford, Connecticut, on October 30, 2019. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Mary Anne O’Neill, Esq., Chairperson – via telephone 
     G. Kenneth Bernhard, Esq. – via telephone 
     Theresa Cianciolo, DVM – via telephone 
     Timothy Plunkett, DVM – via telephone 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: None 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Olinda Morales, Hearing Officer, DPH 
     Jeffrey A. Kardys, Board Liaison 

 
Ms. O’Neill called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m. 
 
I. Minutes – August 28, 2019 

Mr. Bernhard made a motion, seconded by Dr. Cianciolo, to approve the minutes.  The motion 
passed unanimously. 
 

 
II. Reinstatement after practicing with a lapsed license 

  
Stephen Carragher, Public Health Services Manager, DPH Practitioner Licensing Unit explained the 
current policy regarding practitioners who have continued to practice after their license has expired 
and are seeking reinstatement.  The current policy requires a reinstatement consent order which 
imposes a reprimand and a civil penalty which is calculated based on the time period the practitioner 
has continued to practice.  
Mr. Parisi made a motion, seconded by Ms. O’Brien to endorse DPH’s current policy/ 
The motion passed unanimously. 

 
III. New Business 
 A. Schedule meeting dates for 2020 

The following meeting dates, subject to change, were scheduled for 2020: 
 January 29, 2020 (Snow date February 5, 2020) 
 April 29, 2020 
 July 29, 2020 
 October 28, 2020 

 All meetings will be scheduled for 9:00 a.m., at the Department of Public Health, 410 Capitol 
Avenue, Hartford, Connecticut. 

 
 B. Schedule Hearing dates - Matthew P. Palmisano, DVM – Petition No. 2016-1534 
 The hearing will be scheduled to follow the January 29, 2020 Board meeting. 
 
IV. Adjournment 

There was no further business; the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Anne O’Neill, Esq., Chairperson 
Connecticut Board of Veterinary Medicine 

 


